
Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

ñItôs the most wonderful time of the yearéò 

 

We have plunged into what the world calls the Christmas Season and what we call Advent.  Here in 
Stockbridge there will be times of joy and beauty:  the Holly Fair, Stockbridge at Christmas with the 
Berkshire Lyric, the Magnificat done by Stockbridge Festival, music at the Red Lion, and garland in the 
Sanctuary.  There is something to this season that is truly special and unique.  But that is not the full story. 

 

In the Church, the time of Advent has always had a dual purpose of preparation.  One is the one we are most 
familiar with, a time of preparation for the coming of the Christ child in the little manger in tiny Bethlehem.  
A time of hope and peace and joy and love in anticipation of Godôs great gift to humanity.  The other has 
been a more serious time of reflection.  The liturgical for the season is purpleðboth in honor of the royalty of 
Jesus, but also reflective of the idea of penitence (just like Lent is purple) and in preparation for the truth that 
we will all come face to face with Jesus again. 

 

Advent is a time for full, thorough and deep reflection about the state of our lives 
and our soul.  It is a time to transcend the marketersô false promise of a perfect 
season of nothing but joy.  In Advent we make room  for a more complete and 
honest assessment of our state of affairs, both the beautiful aspects and those that 
need some work.  It is something that is counter-cultural but at the same time 
vitally important.  And this honest reflection, as hard as it might be, is tempered 
and soothed by the reality that we reflect in the midst of all of the hope and peace 
and joy and love that comes with the coming of baby Jesus in the manger,  In 
Sunday worship this Advent season we will prepare and we will reflect.     

 

We will also be offering another time of worship to honor the other truth about this season; the truth that 
more than any other time, Christmas can be a time of stress, grief and loneliness.   

 

On Thursday evenings at 6:00 p.m. (December 3, 10 and 17) we will partner with St. Paulôs Episcopal 
Church to hold ñBlue Adventò services.  Each of these times of worship will be gentle and honest.  They will 
include some singing, some praying and sharing of truth.  We will gather in a circle, light candles and people 
will be invited to share stories.  Each service will finish around the Baptismal Font before a time of 
refreshments and fellowship.  The messages for each week will not come from Father Sam or I, but rather 
from lay people from each congregation as a way of entering into honest conversation.  I hope you will come 
to either share or simply listen.  There is more information about these services later in the newsletter. 

 

I do hope that this is a wonderful time for you but more than that I hope that it can be a real and honest time. 
A time not endured in silence or aloneness but gathered together as a family facing the reality of our lives.  A 
time not acting out what any marketer or tradition would say we should do but opening our hearts to the 
fullness of God.  As always, I look forward to the journey together and to your thoughts, prayers and ideas. 

 

Peace,  Brent  
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Moderator 
 

New Vocabulary 

 

On Sunday mornings the congregation of the First Congregational Church in Stockbridge Mass. gathers to 
sing, to pray, to hear scripture and preaching, to fellowship, worship and be together in Godôs presence. It is a 
way of keeping the Sabbath holy.  But on some Sundays, some of those service elements are more memorable 
than others. This past Sunday, what seemed most important was to be together in Godôs presence to find a 
response to the recent incomprehensible events in Paris, Beirut and Kenya. The sharing of music and prayers 
this past Sunday was beautiful, inspired and comforting. Pastor Brent provided a great word of instruction and 
encouragement towards discovering a vocabulary from biblical stories and characters for greater 
understanding of who we are in current events. Coffee hour provided some wonderful moments of fellowship 
and reassurance that we are not alone in working through the impact of what had happened. 

 

On Monday, the Stockbridge UCC visioning work group made a trip to Yale Divinity School.  Part of the day 
included attending the morning Chapel Service in Marquand Chapel. The student body there was also dealing 
with the same events from the past weekend and the service there took an approach of lamenting the recent 
tragic events. It was a very powerful time of believers being together in scripture and song. There were no 
ultimate answers to the questions that the events have posed, but there was a unity in mourning and lamenting 
the occurrence of these events in the midst of Godôs presence. It felt like the right response.  

 

Christopher C. Smith in his blog on the Patheos website, commented after the Aurora Colorado theatre 
shootings that ñTo lament is to come alongside those who grieve, to sit with them (literally or figuratively) in 
the silence and to recognize that in Godôs interconnected creation, their pain is our painéTo lament is not to 
offer words of comfort; it is not to try to fix the problem or to prevent it from ever happening again.ò He goes 
on to quote Thomas Merton ós  recommendation that ñInstead of hating the people you think are war-makers,  

(over) 

  HAPPY DECEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

(Please let someone on the Growth  

Committee know if we have not  

included your birthday or listed it  

incorrectly.) 

 

December 8   Khalil Haddir  

December 12    Ted Hornick 

December 13    Nancy Fitzpatrick 

               Anne McKinstry 

December 14   Christina Alsop 

December 19   Martha Slocombe  

December 21 Brent Damrow 

 Ron Hanft 

December 25  Debbie Goodwin 

December 28 Nell Ezequelle 

December 31    Hal Brink  

 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE  

FOLLOWING IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

Clyde Wade, (Florida)  

Terry Wise, (Stockbridge)  

Max Stackhouse, (W. Stockbridge)  

Bill Holmes, Kimball Farms, (Lenox)  

Max Montgomery (Lenox).  



hate the appetites and disorder in your own soul, which are the causes of war. If you love peace, then hate 
injustice, hate tyranny, hate greed- but hate these things in yourself, not in anotherò as the better response. 
From óWhat does it mean to lament July 23 , 2012 www.patheos.com 

 

The biblical representative most identified with lamenting is Jeremiah. He calls upon God in the midst of 
calamities and states that Godôs compassion does not fail, that mercy is new every morning and godôs 
faithfulness is great, that God is our hope in the day of evil. 

 

The words lamentation and lament are not new words for me, but their meaning is made more real, newly 
practical and personally applicable in light of world events. They are a renewed part of my lexicon. 

It has not been a week of new answers to the world problems but it has been a week of new understanding. I 
look confidently to the future in learning new vocabulary with the First Churcxh UCC Stockbridge. 

Glenn Gilbert 

Moderator  

   

Deacons  
    
We have a new arrival joining us in early December, and it's something we hope will light up your holidays. 
This "arrival" Awakening to the Call: Faith and Life at the Crossroads comes in the form of 21 of Brent's 
sermons, edited and presented in paperback format, printed by Troy the Bookmakers. A labor of love and 
collaboration between deacons and pastor, it provides an opportunity to revisit sermons and extract even 
more in the way of instruction and inspiration. 

 

When we first helped initiate this "sermon project," Glenn Gilbert asked "How come no one's thought of 
doing this until now?" He was of course alluding to our long and illustrious church history, and the 28 
preachers who stood in line long before Brent's arrival. While we don't fully know the answer to that and 
while many sermons from our past have been saved and recorded, we are happy to capture some of the 
present history through this process.    

 

The gathering of selected sermons from many that Brent has offered between 2013 and the present moment 
has been a fulfilling and highly instructive process, touching on a range of topics from baptism to wedding 
feasts, from prayer to positive action, and from the geography of ancient Israel to the up-to-date streets of 
Boston and the Berkshires. Reading these sermons provides the opportunity to revisit our original listening 
experience, in order to more fully receive the intended "message" both within our hearts and minds. If there's 
a sermon someone's missed, here's the chance to catch up!  Finally, it is a chance to share them with those 
who have not yet heard them and introduce them to the hope, love, truth, life and beauty of our God that 
Brent tries to point to each week. 

 

All of us deacons are happy to have shared in this "history-making," as well as to bring forth the diverse and 
provocative thoughts of our pastor. We hope you'll join us in this celebration and partake of these "Good 
Views!"  Copies are $14 (or two for $25) and will be available at the Holly Fair and through Jo Ann 
Levitt.  You can order either by e-mailing her at jlevitt@bcn.net or by signing up in the JE Room in Sign-Up 
Central. 

 
Service League 
It's countdown time - The Service League members are busy making wreaths and kissing balls, putting price 
tags on treasures for Grandma's Attic, calling bakers to contribute to the Baked Goods table, and much, much 
more.  Santa's confirmed that he'll be arriving, and you can enjoy it all on Saturday, December 5, when the 
doors to the JE Room open at 10:00 AM (and stay open till 3:00 PM).  Come and shop, greet your friends, 
take a lunch break and have some homemade soup, then shop some more!  All proceeds benefit our mission 
projects at home and abroad. 

  
Mark your calendars, tie your bells on, and come to the HOLLY FAIR! 

http://www.patheos.com
mailto:jlevitt@bcn.net


 
Christian Education 
 

Advent is just around the corner and Christian Education is planning on offering a couple of ways to worship 
together as we enter the busyness of the holiday season. First, we have purchased 50 Advent Devotionals 
with the help of Rick Floyd, which have been available at the church free of cost. This year the theme for the 
devotionals is wonder. On Sundays, beginning on November 29, the first day of Advent, Christian Education 
will host a spiritual gathering before church to reflect on the devotional for that Sunday.  We will meet from 
9:00-9:40 in Seventh Heaven for a time of prayer, reflection, and sharing. We will meet for four Sundays 
until December 20th. Additionally, there will be four meetings on Wednesday mornings from 800-8:30, 
beginning on December 2nd and concluding on December 23rd. This will also be a time to congregate before 
work as the body of Christ to maintain our focus on the anticipation and hope of the coming of the Lord. We 
look forward to joining you as we enter into the holiday season. 

 
Childrenôs Service Project 

The childrenôs service project for Construct, Inc., funded by a $250 grant to the Christian Education 
Committee from the Womenôs Service League, was successfully completed during the church clean-up day 
earlier this month.  Forty overnight/hygiene bags, for both men and women, were filled with over a dozen 
essential items, such as: toothbrushes, soap, deodorant, nail clippers, combs, and shampoo. 

 

We talked with the kids about what Construct does and how one of the ways it helps people is to give them a 
place to spend the night when they donôt have any other place to go.  And how we could help by giving each 
of their guests some things they would need if they werenôt home for a while. We played Charades, acting 
out how some of the items would be used, separated everything into piles (Sesame Street style), and then 
went around the table, putting one of everything into bags.  Also included in  the packets were drawings and 
notes. Even the littlest ones contributed and had a good time. 

 

Thank you to the Womenôs Service League for making this project possible  

  
Mission and Action  
  

Our two projects for the month of December is our annual giving tree project and our sponsorship of the 
Berkshire Human Rights Speaker Series.   

 
Have Yourself a Merry Little Christmas Nowé..  

 

The Christmas Giving Tree ornamented with tags will be in the JE room starting on Sunday November 22nd. 

  

We receive names of Berkshire County families in need from Construct in Great Barrington, Literacy 
Network of Southern Berkshire, The Elizabeth Freeman Center in Pittsfield, The Farmington River 
Elementary School  and we will once again feature tags for our four legged friends helping Sonsini Animal 
Shelter and Animal Dreams..  

 

For members of our congregation who are participating for the first time, please select a tag or two from our 
tree, write the information on a clipboard next to the tree, purchase the gift and bring it back wrapped with 
the tag attached by Sunday December 13th and place it under our tree.  The mission committee will sort the 
gifts and deliver them to the organizations the week before  Christmas.  What you spend is up to you but we 
suggest that a gift between $25 and $30 is reasonable and not onerous for our congregation.   

 

We hope everyone will participate and that includes our members and friends who cannot get to church on a 
regular basis or members who have very limited time to shop and wrap.  Please mail in a check or place a 
check in the collection basket with your desired amount and write in the memo field M & A gifts. or 
Christmas tree gifts. 

   



Berkshire Human Rights Speaker Series (Mission and Action is a proud sponsor of this series.) 

 
Sunday, December 13 at 2PM - James DeWolf Perry -  New Englandôs Public Memory of Slavery and Its 
Role in the Black LivesMatter Movement.  Perry is executive director and co-founder of the Tracing Center, 
whose mission is to create greater awareness of our nationôs complicity in slavery and the transatlantic slave 
trade.  His talk will touch on New Englandôs role in slavery and our regionôs persistent myths about this 
history, as a lens through which to understand why our racial progress has been so stubbornly slow and why 
Black Lives Matter is so necessary today.  The Center is focused on promoting racial justice, healing, and 
reconciliation, and inspiring acknowledgement, dialogue, and active response to this history and its many 
legacies. It was founded in 2009 to build on the work of the Emmy-nominated PBS documentary, Traces of 
the Trade: A Story from the Deep North.  Unitarian Meeting, Housatonic,  

 

In other news: 

Mission and Action is winding down the year with many accomplishments for 2015. We funded our ongoing 
projects such as Open Table, Our Churchôs Wider Mission, and the pastorôs discretionary fund. 

 

When you are considering your end of the year charity giving, please keep in mind local non profit 
organizations that we helped this year that could always use more support: 

 

Volunteers in Medicine, VIM   http://vimberkshires.org 

Railroad Street Youth Project  https://rsyp.org 

Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation  http://www.berkshiretaconic.org 

Berkshire Human Rights Speaker Series  through the Unitarian Universalist Meeting of South Berkhsire   
http://www.uumsb.org/ 

Construct  http://constructinc.org/ 

Tapestry Health   www.tapestryhealth.org 

Literacy Network of South Berkshire   www.litnetsb.org 

Multicultural Bridge  www.multiculturalbridge.org  

 

We have responded to international and national emergencies this year, giving our money to help earthquake 
victims in Nepal through Save the Children, Friends Without a Border for health intervention in Laos, 
International Rescue Committee for help with the displaced refugees in Europe, Rotary International in 
Bangalore, India for renovating a school and Convoy of Hope for disaster relief in South Carolina from the 
hurricane flooding.  

 

This list challenged our limited resources but we did our best to help in some small way.   

 

As the year comes to a close, we wish everyone health, happiness and prosperity in the holiday season.  We 
also pray that in 2016 there will be an end to all the wars currently being waged,  improved global health, 
alleviation of human suffering and needless deaths, an end to worldwide poverty, a home for the millions 
displaced refugees because of war, clean water and peace for all of Godôs children.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Madonna Meagher 

 

Open Table 

Come to this free community dinner on the first and third Thursdays - Nov. 5 & 19 and Dec.3 & 17 through 
December. We are always in need of dessert bakers, dishwashers and any volunteers interested in providing 
delicious, nutritious meals   I would love to have another coordinator--if anyone is interested.  Less than 2 
hours organizing and then 2-3 hrs. on the night of the dinner.    Please email ahutchinson@verizon.net if you 
would like to help.  These are community suppers where all are welcome.  Please invite your neighbors or 
acquaintances and come! 

 

http://vimberkshires.org
https://rsyp.org
http://www.berkshiretaconic.org/
http://www.uumsb.org/
http://constructinc.org/
http://www.tapestryhealth.org
http://www.litnetsb.org
http://www.multiculturalbridge.org
mailto:ahutchinson@verizon.net


Trustees  
  

A huge thank you to everyone who came out for our workday in November.  Thanks to a group of hearty 
souls we were able to: 
 

¶ Make care packages and kits for those in need to be distributed by Construct. 

¶ Get the windows in the sanctuary sparkling and clean. 

¶ Freshen the nursery with new paint and clean toys. 

¶ Repair the steps behind the kitchen and the ramp in the back. 
 

Beyond that we achieved our goal of adding a bit of polish to our spirit and our sense of community.  Thank 
you again! 
 

Icicle Watch, 2016 

 

Can you remember seeing icicles hanging from our sanctuary eaves?  I can.  We 
have had winters when many sizeable icicles hung from our storied eaves. I have 
always have had a kidôs fascination with icicles, but when I became a Trustee in 
2008, and was nominated head of the Building & Grounds Division, it became a 
more serious matter.  For example, in the late winter of 2011 one such fascinating 
icicle broke off during a driving wind and hit a balcony window, breaking not just 
the glass, but also the muntin that held it in place.  Serious.  Around $500 serious, to 
repair the sash.  Even more serious for our environment and heating costs, icicles 
are usually a symptom of excessive heat loss and poor roof ventilation. 

 

In September of 2011 we began the Sanctuary Roof Project.  It came with an up-front contract price of around 
$100,000 for the known work, with other work of unknown extent expected once the roof was opened up.  
Preliminary surveys had revealed some problem areas that would need special attention, but could not be fully 
assessed beforehand.  We were hopeful that these areas would be minor.  The project began about Labor Day 
and was completed before Thanksgiving.  By then, the ñexpectedò hidden conditions had added $110,000 to 
the original costð truly a blood-pressure-raising sum.  One relatively small bill was paid to the heating 
contractor to install a new vent for the furnace, because the old chimney for this purpose had to be torn down.  
The new flue, located on the Manse side of the sanctuary, would be vulnerable toðyou guessed itðfalling 
icicles. 

 

 In late October, after the hidden conditions were all known, the Trustees held a special meeting to consider 
how to pay the remaining bills.  And, believe it or not, we wanted to discuss the possibility of spending even 
more money.  The question was whether, for an additional $10,551.50, we should improve the air-tightness of 
the sanctuary-attic connection, and increase the depth of the insulation in the attic by 6ò ï 8ò.  The scaffolding 
was still up and the roof open, making for unprecedented ease of access, thus lowering the cost of the work 
and increasing the quality and control of the installation.  On the downside, no one expected the payback to be 
spectacular, and we didnôt like to be spending more money.  However, we found a way to pay for the work, 
and voted to carry it out. 

 

Every year since I have continued the serious icicle watch, on account of the vulnerable furnace vent.  Last 
winter was a banner year for icicles throughout the county.  We may have dodged the three to four foot 
snowstorms, but we had icicles aplenty.  Except not at church.  Not this year, not the year prior, nary an icicle 
since, hmméthe winter of 2011-2012.  So, as the heating season cranks up, I take the opportunity to 
celebrate the greening efforts of our recent past: air-sealing of the ceiling, increased insulation, roof venting, 
and programmable thermostats that idle at a lower setting than previously.  Go ahead, try to find an icicle, 
because Iôm not looking anymore. 

 

Ted Randolph 

 



Green Team 
 
The Holiday Season can be even more wondrous 
when we embrace that sense of purpose in 
preserving and protecting the natural world, and 
all who live in it.  While we make strides toward 
becoming an environmentally aware ñGreen 
Congregationò here are some tips from Interfaith 
Power and Light to expand the reach and 
celebrate the holidays in a way that honors 
Creation.   

 

1.      EAT LESS MEAT  

 

Meat production is costly in consumption of agricultural resources, water, and fuel.  Consider replacing your 
traditional meat dish with creative, vegetarian alternatives. The New York Times recently published its 
annual roundup of tasty vegetarian fare for Thanksgiving. Also, find fabulous Tofurky recipes courtesy of 
Farm Sanctuary (Turkey rescue).  

  

2.      CHOOSE ORGANIC AND HUMANELY RAISED  

 

If you eat meat, look for free-range organic options at your grocery store using the Environmental Working 
Groupôs Meat Eaterôs Guide to Climate Change. These are from animals that are fed grains or grasses that are 
organically grown and free of synthetic pesticides, and thus require less fossil fuel energy. 

  

3.      EAT LOCALLY GROWN 
 

Fall is a great time to savor local produce such as apples, squash, cabbage, cranberries, and pecans. Eating 
local food in season also reduces the number of ñfood milesò necessary to get food onto the table, and fewer 
miles mean less greenhouse gas pollution. 

  

 

4.      REDUCE PACKAGING  
 

Overly processed and packaged foods take a lot of energy to produce. Choose foods with eco-friendly 
packaging. Get in the habit of bringing your own reusable produce and shopping bags to the store. When 
done eating and cooking, recycle packaging as best you can 

  

5.       LEAVE FEWER LEFTOVERS  

  

Did you know that nearly half of all food in the United States is thrown away before it is consumed? The way 
we produce, use, and waste food creates nearly one-third of U.S. carbon emissions. Per-capita food waste has 
grown by about 50 percent since 1974, and  yet there are 50 million people in the United States who donôt 
have enough to eat on a regular basis. So this holiday season, get in the habit of buying only what you plan to 
eat.  

  

Whether you find some of these ideas inspiring, or daunting, you may want to join our efforts to become part 
of the solution in addressing climate change and environmental degradation.  Email 
donnajacobsmsw@aol.com with your suggestions, comments and questions.  The Team is eager to hear from 
you! 

 

 

http://cooking.nytimes.com/68861692-nyt-cooking/445045-wells-vegetarian-thanksgiving
http://www.farmsanctuary.org/giving/adopt-a-turkey/lets-talk-tofurky/
http://www.ewg.org/meateatersguide/eat-smart/
http://lifewithnature.com/greenliving/reducing-food-packaging/
http://lifewithnature.com/greenliving/reducing-food-packaging/
mailto:donnajacobsmsw@aol.com
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Special Music Coming for Advent and Christmas  

 

Advent is here, and we have some splendid musical offerings coming up. Not only do we have a gorgeous 
Christmas eve planned, we have been rehearsing a number of lovely anthems for Advent, and each Sunday 
we will have some very special music.  Highlights include Jack Brownôs choir from Simonôs Rock on Dec 
13th, Marjorie Dix and Cindy Ogulnick (on viola) performing some Brahms on the 20th, and a stunning 
anthem commissioned in 2013 using poetry by Christina Rossetti and music by David Conte. We are 
endeavoring to set a wonderful mood for the entire season of Advent, so be sure to set the tone for Christmas 
by experiencing some stunning music during our Advent season.  

 
Information and Input Sessions Regarding a Possible Memorial Garden 

 

After a couple years of meeting and planning, the Memorial Garden committee is prepared to present a 
number of possible sites for a Memorial Garden. So that we can continue our discussions and present a site 
for consideration to the Trustees and the Church Council, we would like to collect feedback from the 
Congregation.  In early December, a letter with more information will go out to the entire congregation to 
help you prepare.  On Sunday, December 13th at 11:30 and Wednesday December 16th at 7:00 p.m. we will 
hold times for conversation, questions and ideas.  Any questions, please contact Carl Bradford at 298-3586. 

 

Council to Meet on December Second 

 

Given the holidays in late November and December, the Church Council will be meeting at 7:00 p.m. on 
December 2.  This meeting will cover both the November and December meetings.  As always, all are 
welcome! 

 
Haiti Presentation 
 
On January 3rd, 2016 at 11:30, Sophie Randolph will give a presentation in the Jonathan Edwards Room, 
including photos and videos, on her experiences volunteering and travelling in Haiti. Sophie first became  
interested in Haiti while at Monument Mountain HS, where she helped collect used soccer equipment for 
donation. More recently, her volunteer work has been primarily with English In Mind Institute, a Haitian-led 
and -administered organization dedicated to improving the lives of Haitians by teaching English to Haitian 
adults. The unemployment rate in Haiti is over 40% and those who are employed make an average of $2 a 
day. English speaking jobs can demand 30 times that amount! In 2015 alone, 23 EIM students have gained 
employment and 2 have received University scholarships (of 190 students).  
 
Sophie is currently a senior at Harvard University concentrating in African American Studies with an 
emphasis on the Caribbean.  She is proficient in Haitian Creole and Spanish.  Her next trip to Haiti will be 
from January 15-24, this time leading a group of college volunteers.  Sophieôs first trip was funded with 
generous help from many, including our churchôs Individual Initiative Grant program and  Henriquez 
Memorial Fund and Youth World Awareness Program of the Berkshire Taconic Community 
Foundation.  Find out more about this beautiful country and its people.  Tanpri vini! 
 

Calling all Church Artists 

 

Any artists or photographers in our midst are invited to partake and submit artful pieces not larger than 8ô x 
10ô by January 17, 2016.  Several pieces will be chosen by Brent and the deacons and printed on cards to be 
sent to members of our church in need of TLC and also used as a fundraiser.  Cover topics may relate to 
bereavement, get-well, care, birthdays, thank youôs, etc.  Enjoy the creative process.  Any questions please 
call Olga Schwede at 413-644-9846.   
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Women from Riverbrook on Main collating our Newsletter 

Beth Rodgers, Susan Booth, Louisa Millonzi, and Tanny Labshere.  
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